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GIRL GUIDES

On 26 February 1931, the 186th ​City of Edinburgh Company of Girl Guides (Charlotte Baptist Chapel) was registered with the Guide Association. On the fiftieth anniversary of the company in 1981, George Rae wrote a letter to Margaret Michie, Guide Captain at that time. Extracts from it are:

Well I recall the embryo stage of what was to become the 186th Girl Guide Company. Our original Guide Company - the 84th - lapsed in the 1920s. Towards the end of that decade, Miss Mina Ritchie, a CC Sunday Schoolteacher, approached me one Sunday after the evening service: she made out a very strong case for the restarting of the Guide Company The process was necessarily slow on account of a number of problems involving finance, meeting place, club room and leadership, etc. A uniformed organisation for girls was somewhat suspect in those days and we had to move circumspectly.’ Thankfully these concerns were overcome and so the Charlotte Chapel Guides were reborn

Whilst researching the history of the 84th and 186th Guides at the Chapel, I’ve been greatly inspired by the women who established these Companies. They worked with patient determination and devoted a great deal of energy to their task. It seems they had to spend a fair bit of their time in the early days justifying their cause as this snippet from The Record of May 1932 hints:

The 186th Company has been in existence for little over a year, and I think judging by the results and enthusiasm of the girls, it has filled a niche in, the young people's organisations of this church…. We get the girls at an age when their character is being formed, and by training them in habits of observation, obedience and self reliance, we hope to lay the foundation of good character. … Some may ask why we carry on work like this, and what is the use of it all. We did not realise when we first took on the work what great opportunities we have of serving the Master, and how great is the privilege to lead these girls to know Jesus as their own personal Saviour. Quite a number of girls decided for Christ during the last mission, and that when all is said and done is our one great aim. I should like to give an invitation to any to come and see our work: don't criticise too greatly until you see for yourselves why this branch was added to the many organisations of the church.
(Cpt. Mina Ritchie)

Reading these and other accounts of the 186th Guides, I have found myself in agreement with all the basic principles laid down at the beginning. I am encouraged as I reflect on the numerous women who have committed to continuing this important work down through the years, especially in their testimony that God enabled them to be successful as they served and trusted in Him. This remains true of the current leaders.

Some members of Charlotte Chapel may initially have had mixed feelings about the Guide movement but the company now enjoys a great deal of support from the congregation for which we are thankful. As 2006 kicks off, the 186th Guides are in good heart. There are 36 enthusiastic girls in membership with a few waiting to join as soon places become available. Leaders are: Lorna van der Merwe, Louise McLeod, Jane Wilson, Claire Durham and myself. We are involved in a wide variety of activities as we pursue our five Guide programme zones: Healthy lifestyles Global awareness Skills and relationships Celebrating diversity Discovery. We organise residential events, which give us time to build relationships with the girls and lets them try new experiences. The promise remains central:

I promise that I will do my best 

To love my God

To serve my Queen and my country

To help other people and to keep the Guide Law

The 186th Brownie Pack was formed shortly after the Guide Company and some time later the 186th Ranger Guide and Rainbow Units were added. These sections all continue to the present time, serving our girls and young women superbly. Their story?  I will leave that for someone else to tell!

Brenda Sinclair

Record, January 2006

75th reunion on Saturday 4 March 2006 

The Guide 75th reunion seemed to be a great success - about 120 were present including the ‘old girls’, children and current leaders. The Rainbows told us what they do each week in the form of an acrostic poem. The Brownies did a fashion show of Brownie uniforms through the years. The Guides did a timeline performance of 1930’s to 2006. The Ranger guides helped with the refreshments. After each section had performed a former leader gave thanks for each group and prayed for continued blessing from God. 


Our celebration cake was cut by Mrs Jean Hood who was in the original 186th company when it started in 1931. Jean was the younger sister of Mina Ritchie who was the founder of the 186th Guides. Nancy Waldie was also there, she joined Guides in ?1933. We displayed the company flag which Nan Purves told me she had carried into the church when it was dedicated (?date). We also had the patrol plaque which was bought in memory of Mina Ritchie. There were lots of photographs on display of every decade of the company and we had a wee slide show of some of them on the powerpoint. Judith Renalson gave me a loan of her mums photos (Doris Cairns) which were really good showing the guides going off to camp on the back of a coal lorry in 1050’s! There was plenty of chat and tasty snacks produced by Margaret Michie and Sheila Scougall. Rebecca and Leah Martin played piano and cornet respectively at the end of it all as the whole company sang taps. I've had a few letters from folks who came from a distance and wanted to say how good it was to be reunited with former pals.

Brenda Sinclair 
